S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.30pm on Monday 29th July 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr D Price (Acting Chair), Mr M Narborough, Miss D Scott, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Mr D Gerrard, Mrs D Gotts and Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk)
Apologies: Mr A Evans, Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).

2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 15th July 2013:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mrs Gotts, seconded by Mr Narborough, agreed and signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None. 
4. To receive questions from the public:  None. 
Before Mr Price went through the Planning Applications he said that he had received a letter from the Borough Council regarding the detailed Policies and Site Plan drop in sessions. He explained the nearest drop in session for South Wootton is to be held in the Village Hall on Wednesday 14th August 2013 from 4pm – 7pm, other dates and times are available.
Mr Price also mentioned that he had written to Mr Geoff Hall at the BCKLWN regarding the South Wootton Village status. A reply had been received (copy attached) but had not answered the question, the Planning Committee requested that Mr Price write back to Geoff Hall and seek a definitive answer with regards to the Village Status of South Wootton. Copies of the letter will also be sent to Cllr Nockolds and Cllr Daubney.

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:

13/01028/F – 24 Avon Road, South Wootton

Two storey rear extension.

Mrs Gotts proposed to support the application; this was seconded by Mr Narborough and unanimously agreed.

Decision – Support the Application 

13/01062/F – 1 Greenacre Close, South Woottom

Front and rear extensions.
After discussion regarding the design of the extension, Mr Narborough proposed to support the application; this was seconded by Mr Gerrard and unanimously agreed.

Decision - Support the Application

13/01007/F – 52 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Extension and alterations

Ms Scott proposed to support the application; this was seconded by Mr Narborough and unanimously agreed.

Decision – Support the application

The Borough Council have GRANTED Planning Permission for:
Application No 13/00665/F – Proposed Orangery at Elmwood House, Elmhurst Drive.

The Borough Council have REFUSED Planning Permission for:

Application No 13/00664/F – Proposed garage at Elmwood House, Elmhurst Drive.

6. To discuss updates from the Local Development Framework:  
From the last Planning Meeting, members were asked to submit comments regarding the Borough Council Preferred Options document (copies distributed). Some comments were discussed and the Planning Committee made recommendations that all Parish Councillors should concentrate on comments and criticisms of the Borough Council Preferred Options document to try and reduce the proposed numbers further (comments should be sent to the Clerk by 12/8/2013). The Planning Committee recommended that the Parish Council should not try and argue over site preference and should not put forward any further development sites within the Neighbourhood Plan because of the possibility that these sites may be considered additional to those already allocated.  All comments and criticisms will be collated and put forward to James Alflatt from Bidwells who will be asked to put them in a detailed report ready for submission to the Borough Council. Members were asked to submit all their comments to the Borough Council on an individual basis also.
7. To discuss Neighbourhood Plan updates: As per minutes.

8. To discuss Highways issues:

Mrs Gotts said that she had heard there is a strong possibility of the demise of the Coast Hopper Bus. She said that many elderly residents use the service, but also the impact on the tourism of the area would be greatly affected.  The Coast Hopper is mentioned in the Borough Council Preferred Options document (ref 5.4.36). Members have asked that Mrs Cornwell email County Councillor Jason Law and Borough Councillor Daubney to find out their comments.
Mr Narborough mentioned the Castle Rising Road, road closure, has now taken effect with some traffic issues. These mainly involve traffic queues entering and leaving Nursery Lane. The total road closure will last for a two week period.
Mr Hofmeister gave reference (via an email) to an issue raised by a Parish Councillor regarding the Footpath from Priory Lane through to the Birches. Mr Hofmeister had been to check the footpath and stated from an accessibility point of view, it is acceptable. Reference was also made to the Public Right of Way from between 7 & 8 The Birches through to the woods. This too is becoming overgrown and will be in need of attention before long. Mrs Cornwell pointed out that as long as the pathway is accessible, that is all that is required. With funding being cut by authorities and organisations the cutting regime is being dramatically reduced. She will however, ask the Parish handyman to strim the area.  With reducing funds from the County Council the Parish Council is finding more and more work falling in our direction.
Mr Clapham mentioned that re-surfacing of the Sandy Lane carriageways have taken place, in some areas the re-surfacing is of poor standard and asked Mrs Cornwell to report the problems through to the NCC Highways Engineer.

With regards to the Parish Partnership grant funding for Footway Lighting improvements, the Clerk had asked members to think about the areas which needed replacing first and also think about taking some money from the Lighting fund to replace a few more at the same time.  No suggestions had been made so far but Mr Gerrard suggested thinking about the interest free loan from the Lighting contractor. Mr Gerrard and Mr Clapham have agreed to check the Lighting Columns around the Parish against the itinerary and report back to the next Planning Meeting.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.10pm.

9. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 12th August 2013 at 7.30pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
12th August 2013
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